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April 12, 2021 

The Honorable Zach Fields 
Alaska State Representative 
Co-Chair, House Labor and Commerce Committee 
State Capitol Room 24 
Juneau, AK 99801 

The Honorable Ivy Spohnholz 
Alaska State Representative 
Co-Chair, House Labor and Commerce Committee 
State Capitol Room 406 
Juneau, AK 99801 

Dear Co-Chairs Fields and Spohnholz, 

The purpose of this letter is to provide you with clarification to statements made during the April 9 
hearing for HB 90. We heard testimony that the Department of Revenue supports HB 90. There was 
also a quote from the slide deck on page 6 which is a statement that was made in June of 2018 by a 
former tax employee in regard to litigation with a peer to peer vehicle rental company.

Please be advised that this Administration has taken no position on HB 90 at this time. 

The Department will continue to administer and enforce the vehicle rental tax consistent with 
current statute and guidance from the Department of Law.   

  Please do not hesitate to contact me if you have further questions. 

Sincerely, 

Lucinda Mahoney 
Commissioner 

CC: Miles Baker, Legislative Director, Office of Governor Mike Dunleavy 


